
Super News! Prepare
for the Big Event!

We are putting the final plans in place
for a combination event that will include
Dumpster Day, Electronic Recycling,
Metal Recycling, and Documentation
Shredding, all on the same day at the
same location. Survey responses indicated
that the community would appreciate hav-
ing the events combined in order to
increase efficiency while saving time. We
are excited to be able to make it happen. 

Here is a brief list of acceptable items:
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Retirements at Dutch Creek Elementary
Dutch Creek Elementary will be hosting a celebration on Thursday, May 20th at 3

p.m. in the Library, to honor (3) staff members that are retiring. Please stop by the school
and wish them well, have some cake and reminisce. 

Kathy Taigen has graced the hallways since 1976, just two years after the school
opened. She graduated from Cherry Creek H.S. and then went on to U.N.C, where she
earned a double degree in Elementary and Special Education Instruction. When she spoke
about how she came to Dutch Creek, she said an individual that attended her wedding
told her of an opening at Dutch Creek, as a Teacher’s Assistant in Special Education. Ms.
Taigen was hired during the time that Dutch Creek was on a year round schedule. After
(9) years in the Special Education program, she then began regular class teaching for 1st
and 2nd graders and has stayed there since. Ms. Taigen met her future husband, Jim, at
Cherry Creek H.S. Jim is a Math Teacher at Cherry Creek H.S. and a native of Colorado.
He was also an NFL Official Field Judge and retired last year. They
have a daughter, Tracy, who is presently a sophmore, attending
University of Redlands in Southern California and a member
of their Ladies Golf Team. Ms. Taigen has plans to travel
more extensively after retirement, first attending more of her
daughter’s golf tournaments and then traveling abroad. She
mentioned that Greece was one of her favorite travel experi-
ences. Ms. Taigen said that she will miss the energy that each day
held in the classroom along with the community, kids and teach-
ing staff that has kept her teaching at Dutch Creek for 33 years. 

Karen Wagner has worked for Jeffco School District since 1978 and has been the
Building Engineer of Dutch Creek since 2001. She moved to Colorado from Missouri
when she was a Sophmore and graduated from Bear Creek H.S. Karen cares for the
school from early morning, 6 a.m. until 2:30. Much of the day she spends inside tending
to the needs of the staff and students, where her dedication is apparent by her “open-
door” policy. Karen makes herself available to any and all, even very demanding volun-
teer parents. During the summer months, you can see her riding “Blue,” her prized rider
mower, keeping the grass and weeds taken care of. When winter rolls in, the plow is
attached and snow removal becomes her primary concern. When Karen does duty in the
cafeteria, her favorite part is drawing smiley faces on the kid’s hamburgers with ketchup.
Ms. Wagner commented that she will not miss having an alarm clock and will hopefully
never have to shovel snow again. She is looking forward to retirement and the free time
which will allow her the opportunity to take classes at Home Depot and complete some
home improvement projects. Some traveling plans are also in the future. Karen’s claim
to fame is growing tomato seedlings for the Dutch Creek staff and friends, presently she
has 150 babies getting ready for the summer growing season. continued on page 2

continued on page 3

CWCA 2010 Meetings, 7 p.m.
May 11th, Dutch Creek Elementary

June 8th, Pool Pavilion • July 13th, Pool Pavilion
August 10th, Pool Pavilion

Dumpsters In
The School
Parking Lot
For School
Use Only

CWCA Calendar of Events
• May 1st, Yard of the Month Begins
• May 10th, Mother’s Day
• May 11th, 7 p.m., CWCA Meeting, Dutch Creek Elem.
• Jun. 8th, 7 p.m., CWCA Meeting, Pool Pavilion
• Jun. 14th, Flag Day
• Jun. 19th, Garden Party
• Jun. 20th, Father’s Day

Community 
Garage Sale

Sponsored by Jay Marcum & CWCA
Columbine West has offered each

year, with the help of Jay Marcum
Realty, a community wide garage sale.
This year the dates are May 21st & 22nd.

Times will be determined by the indi-
vidual homeowners. We are advertising in
the Columbine Courier and Craig’s List.
With enough participants, subdivision
maps will be at entrances. Call the voice-
mail line at 303-904-8218 by June 7th if
you plan to participate, so maps that have
your address listed be prepared and deliv-
ered. In addition to the neighborhood sale,
the civic association has arranged with the
Salvation Army to run through the neigh-
borhood on Monday, May 24th, and pick
up any unwanted items for donation.
Please place your donation items on the
curb labeled Salvation Army. If you have
additional items that are of no use, plan on
bringing them to the Dumpster Day on
June 20th, another helpful community
program made available from CWCA.
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Columbine West Civic Association 
303-904-8218 • www.columbinewest.org
www.neighborhoodlink.com/jeffco/cwc

Officers
Nora Lund, President • 303-904-8218 • CWCAtalk@gmail.com

Joyce Hooker, Vice President, dnjhooker@msn.com
Marcia Patullo, Secretary

Mary Cole, Treasurer

Board Members
(5) Board position FILLED. (1) Board position OPEN.

COHOPE Delegate
Cindy Coats and

Floating Board Member

Newsletter Delivery Coordinators
303-972-2387

Newsletter Editor
Natasha McCombs, ncmccombs@yahoo.com

Website Coordinator
Amanda O’Bryan

Newsletter Ad Manager
Colorado Lasertype

Garden Club Coordinator
Deb Tucker • 303-973-4230 • tuckerinn6@msn.com

Schools
Dutch Creek Elementary  7304 W. Roxbury Pl.
Ken Caryl Middle School  6509 W. Ken Caryl Ave.
Columbine High School  6201 S. Pierce St.

Check Facebook for information on Neighbors Helping Neighbors.

The newsletter is published monthly. Deadline for news  is the 13th
and ads is the 15th of each month for the next month’s issue except the Jan.
issue which is Dec. 6th. All articles must be approved by the editor for
publication, or as space permits. To submit an article, please call a board
member or e-mail the editor. All “Letters to the Editor” must be signed and
include a daytime phone number in case there are any questions. Letters may
be printed without the author’s name if requested.

For advertising, contact Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499 
getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com

Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a recommendation
or endorsement by the publisher or the association of the goods or services offered therein. The
opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and not of the Board
of Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors
intend to provide any professional service or opinion through this publication. 

Retirements, continued from front page

The third retiree is Lisa Marvin, Media Specialist/Librarian,
who has been with Dutch Creek for 11 years. Ms. Marvin is a
native to Colorado, born in Pueblo and graduated from Central
H.S. She received an AA degree from Lamar Community
College, BA in Education from University of Northern Colorado
in Greeley, CO., MA in Counseling from UCD and an
Endorsement in Library Media from UCD. Before joining the
staff at Dutch Creek, she was a classroom teacher for 18 years,
teaching all grades except for kindergarten and 6th grade. Lisa
has worn many hats around the library, ranging from helping to
establish the Computer Lab to running the Annual Book Fair.
Many years the students have been treated to Guest Authors,
some of which include, J.C. Jackman (local author), Kathleen T.
Pelley, Mary Reibold and this year was Cheryl Carpinello. The
Dutch Creek Library has always maintained an amazing and ver-
satile array of authors and reading material, as the 2nd graders
know so well when they pick out Adventures of Flat Stanley. Ms.
Marvin looks forward to continuing her passionate volunteer
efforts with the National Mill Dog Rescue. Along with that, her
time will be spent gardening, reading, home projects, spending
time with pets, web development and traveling. Retirement will
take on a new tempo but she mentioned she will miss the staff and
students and hopes to return and help at upcoming book fairs.

May all of you enjoy the journeys that retirement brings each
of you. Editors Note: It has been a pleasure to have known each
of these women personally and having the honor of them teach-
ing both of my kids. They are exceptional people and leaders in
their fields. They have each welcomed students into their class-
rooms, library and hallways. Thank you for the years you have
given to Dutch Creek and our Columbine Community. I will miss
seeing you around.

Jefferson County Numbers
Information 303-279-6511
Animal Control 303-271-5070
Clerk & Recorder 303-271-8168
Colorado State Patrol 303-239-4500
County Commissioners 303-271-8525
County Administrator 303-271-8500
Extension Service 303-271-6620

Motor Vehicles 303-271-8100
Highways & 

Transportation 303-271-8495
Planning & Zoning 303-271-8700
Sheriff - Emergency 911
Traffic Complaints 303-271-5677
Voting Information 303-271-8111

NIC Mission Statement
A group of volunteer homeowners who welcome new residents,

educate all Columbine West residents about covenants, zoning and

county ordinances, while addressing issues pertaining to our communi-

ty, and look for opportunities to improve and enhance our neighborhood.

CWCA 2010 Membership Drive Update
Current membership continues to build. Board member John

Basilia, Keller Williams Realtor, was generous enough to help
with providing the neighborhood mail list for the recent
Membership Postcard mailing. Using a service called “Click to
Mail,” provided by the U.S.P.S., our information is uploaded to
the Post Office and CWCA doesn’t have to touch a thing. This
service not only saves money but also volunteers time, so they
can help on other projects. Membership dues help to pay for this
service. It was reported at the April meeting that our membership
sits at 84 paid homeowners. Please take a moment to send in your
dues. As in the past, events are planned and supported by the dues
that support the budget. CWCA encourages ALL residents to
become current with the membership fees which are affective for
12 months. If you have questions or concerns, please contact
Nora Lund at 303-979-0498. For volunteer opportunities, con-
tact the voicemail at 303-904-8218. Your $25 fee is the best value
in town. Dues and /or donations can be mailed to: Columbine
West Civic Association, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162.
New Payment Option! Pay securely online with PayPal, VISA,
MC, Discover, and AMEX. Go to: www.neighborhoodlink.
com/jeffco/cwc/. If you have a special project you would like to
donate to, make that notation on your payment. Thank you for
your continuing support in making Columbine West a great
community to live in.
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Air-Time Bounce Castles 
Bouncing fun for EVERYONE! 

Birthdays 

Graduations 

Family Reunions 

Block Parties 

Just 4 Fun 

Party for the BIG kids ;0) 

Promotional Events 

M-F special - $100 all day! 
Sat., Sun., & Holidays from just $120 

 

 

 
 

 

www.airtimebounce.com 
 

303-703-8075 
 -  15’x15’ castles   -  up to 10 jumpers at a time  - 

 - Last minute reservations OK  - Family Friendly 

 - Delivery, set-up & pick-up  - Locally owned & operated 
 

CWCA Board Elections 
During the May 11th CWCA Board meeting, there will be an

opportunity to select a few new community members to help with
the CWCA operations. This year, there are (3) Board positions
that are coming up for election. Our Secretary position will also
be soliciting a new officer. These positions ask for a volunteer to
make a (2) year commitment, attend monthly meetings and
require that Board members reside in the neighborhood and be
current paid members. Board members also have an opportunity
to attend Co-Hope meetings on a rotational schedule. If you are
interested in running for a Board position, please contact the
voicemail line at 303-904-8218 and leave a message indicating
your interest. New members bring a renewed sense of communi-
ty to the Board. CWCA has been able to accomplish many tasks
in 2009, due to the commitment of its Board members and dedi-
cated volunteers. The calendar of events being planned for 2010
is very exciting and decisions are being driven by the completed
surveys that were returned via mail and surveymonkey.com. The
association is asking for more volunteers to take part in the
upcoming events. Thank you to those who added your names to
our volunteer list in the space provided on the survey. Shiloh
House, who has a group home in the neighborhood, signed up
their residents to volunteer on upcoming events. At anytime com-
munity members who would like to volunteer on a project can
attend a monthly meeting, which is open to all neighbors, or leave
a message on the voicemail line at 303-904-8218. Thank you to
all (30) volunteers, that continue to deliver the monthly newslet-
ter and the neighbors who have signed-up on the wait list. 

Dumpster (really trash trucks to accommodate all the loads)
– anything you would take to the dump. No concrete, rocks, dirt
or sod, and no hazardous materials such as paint, oil, gas, and
household or yard chemicals.

Electronic Recycling – TVs, all computers/accessories, cell
phones, IPods, CDs, etc.

Metal Recycling – anything metal or aluminum is acceptable.
Large items such as refrigerators and washers /dryers are also
welcome.

Document Shredding – financial records, receipts, checks,
and personal information that includes social security numbers
and bank or credit card numbers 

Mark your calendar for Saturday, June 19th and start col-
lecting your stuff. Look for additional details, time, and location
of the event in the June newsletter. 

Big Event, continued from front page

Walking, Talking & Picking up Trash
Each day around 8:30 a.m., Marcia P. and her friend Nancy

M. set out to get some fresh air by walking through the neighbor-
hood. Each day they also take along an empty grocery bag that
helps them remove unwanted trash from the neighborhood
byways. Each day they also return home with a FULL bag. How
can that be? Same time, same place but different routes each day.
Marcia and Nancy are not upset, because they get the best reward
for their unselfish pursuit, neighbors driving by or commenting
from their yards, “Thank You”. One very generous neighbor
dropped them a note with a Starbucks card attached. Now that’s
a good neighbor. Thank you, Marcia and Nancy. With each small
and committed effort by our homeowners, it continues to make
Columbine West neighborhood a great place to live.
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Garden Club News
Garden Club Coordinator

Duties of the Garden Club Coordinator
have previously encompassed the following
ten sub-committees: Home Improvement
Coordinator, Yard of the Month, Metal
Recycling, Garden Workday, Water Team,
Garden Party, Halloween Decorating Contest,
Holiday Decorating/Lighting Contest, Holiday Decorating
Committee, Entrance Sign Maintenance. With the separation of
the above listed duties, the Garden Club Coordinator would be
responsible for the following duties:

• Conduct monthly meetings or email connections 
to keep committees and members connected. 

• If a committee isn’t filled the coordinator picks it up.
• Host the Garden Party in June.
Presently the Home Improvement Coordinator and Yard of

the Month have been taken over by volunteer community mem-
bers. All of the positions listed have a complete detailed write-up
as to what the duties are for a volunteer to follow. If you think you
can share some time and talent with CWCA, call the voicemail at
303-904-8218 and leave your name and number. The Garden
Club has worked many hours to help reenergize the Columbine
West community. Think about how you might be able to help too.
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Our newest branch is 
open in the neighborhood

We are happy to announce the addition of a new location in the community — 
bringing you the convenience, support and personal attention you deserve 
along with a wide array of products and services. Stop by and meet the 
dedicated bankers who can help you reach your goals for fi nancial success.

Pierce & Ken Caryl
7580 S. Pierce St., Littleton CO 80128 • 303-979-3434

Store Hours: 
Monday – Friday 9:00 am - 6:00 pm • Saturday 9:00 pm - 3:00 pm

wellsfargo.com

2010 Garden Club Watering Schedule
We need the commitment of neighbors to help with watering.

If you have a 2” ball hitch, we could use your help. Please see the
schedule below, and call or email Deb Tucker to schedule a week
or so that you can help. Scheduling of Garden Workdays will be
on an as needed basis this summer. If you would like to be noti-
fied of an upcoming workday, please let Deb know. Any ques-
tions and/or suggestions please contact Deb Tucker at
tuckerinn6@msn.com or call 303-973-4230.

May 3 – May 10: Howard & Deb Tucker
May 10 – May 17:
May 17 – May 24:
May 24 – May 31:
May 31 – June 7:
June 7 – June 14:
June 14 – June 21:
June 21 – June 28:
June 28 – July 5:
July 5 – July 12:
July 12 – July 19:
July 19 – July 26:

July 26 – August 2:
Aug. 2 – Aug. 9:
Aug. 9 – Aug. 16:
Aug. 16 – Aug. 23:
Aug. 23 – Aug. 30:
Aug. 30 – Sept. 6:
Sept. 6 – Sept. 13:
Sept. 13 – Sept. 20:
Sept. 20 – Sept. 27:

Better Sleep Month 
Sleep is essential to a healthy life, but 95% of Americans

report difficulty sleeping at some time in their lives. Infants
require 12 to 14 hours of sleep, whereas seniors may require only
6 to 8 hours. For tips on getting the sleep you need, go to
www.medicinenet.com/sleep/article.htm. 

“One of the most sublime experiences we can ever have 
is to wake up feeling healthy after we have been sick.”

—Rabbi Harold Kushner
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Questions, Questions! (no reported questions this month)
Feel free to contact the voicemail line at anytime to share your

thoughts and/or concerns. Our voicemail line, 303-904-8218,
received 9 calls during the month of February, and 19 call in
March/April. We will continue to post questions as we have space
available. Calls continue to be answered in a timely manner.

$300 off
Exterior Painting

American family owned. 15 years in business. 
10% discount for cash.

Workmans Comp & Liability Insurance

Second Wind Fund, Inc.  
Many of you know Second Wind Fund through the walk/

run/ride hosted annually at the Jefferson County Fairgrounds.
However, the success of that program, through Second Wind
Fund of Metro Denver and the desire to help kids at-risk for sui-
cide across Colorado and the nation, is what spurred the decision
to create a national program with Second Wind Fund, Inc.

Second Wind Fund, Inc serves youth at-risk for suicide with a
new and unique approach. We collaborate with communities
through schools and professional therapists to ensure suicidal youth
have access to mental health services quickly and efficiently.  

To date, Second Wind Fund has now provided help to 2,100
youth throughout Colorado and we are on track to serve nearly
500 students this school year. Although there are many suicide
awareness and education organizations in Colorado, SWF, Inc.
stands apart in that they are the only organization whose program
provides mental health services specifically to suicidal youth
clientele.The SWF, Inc. program, with its clear focus and its rela-
tionship with private therapists, is often able to arrange a counsel-
ing session within hours of a school counselor’s referral call.
They know that the difference between waiting a few hours ver-
sus a few weeks for counseling can mean the difference between
life and death for youth.   

Second Wind Fund, Inc. currently has nine Affiliate Programs
in the state of Colorado, covering 80% of the youth population. It
is their goal to expand the Second Wind Fund, Inc. services to
other communities in Colorado as well as other states throughout
the nation.

Their expansion efforts include a variety of fundraising events
and Second Wind Fund, Inc. hopes that you will be a part of them. 

— Lori Hoffner
SECOND WIND FUND DENVER MARATHON TEAM:

Second Wind Fund, Inc. is putting together its 2nd annual
October 17th Denver Marathon team and they want you to be a
part it. As a part of this team which starst organizing in May, you
will receive professional support and training from a certified
RRCA coach, training materials, scheduled group runs and your
own training schedule. The most important thing you will receive
is an unparalleled feeling of accomplishment working into the
best physical shape of your life and with the help of your
fundraising efforts, you can help kids nationwide. For more infor-
mation, call Lori Hoffner at 303-988-5870 or visit www.the
secondwindfund.org/Marathon.html.
SECOND WIND FUND 2ND ANNUAL 
‘ART OF LIFE’ GOLF TOURNAMENT:

Get out your clubs and head to the driving range, it’s time to
practice for the 2nd Annual ‘Art of Life’ Golf Tournament hosted
by Second Wind Fund, Inc. This Executive 9 Hole Golf
Tournament will take place June 12, 2010 at Foothills Golf Course.
Put together your foursome and join us for a great day of golf while
also helping support a great cause, youth suicide prevention.  For
more information, call Lori Hoffner at 303-988-5870 or visit
www.thesecondwindfund.org/GolfTournament.html.

Food Allergy Awareness Week, May 9-15
Approximately 12 million Americans suffer from food aller-

gies, which are caused when the immune system mistakenly
attacks a food protein, triggering the sudden release of chemicals
and resulting in symptoms of an allergic reaction. Sponsored by the
Food Allergy and Anaphylaxis Network, www.foodallergy.org.

**Based on A.M. Best written premium. State Farm Mutual Automobile Insurance Company, 
State Farm Indemnity Company – Bloomington,  IL; State Farm Fire and Casualty Company  - Bloomington, IL; State Farm General 

Insurance Company – Bloomington, IL; State Farm Lloyds – Dallas, TX1005002

Protect: Your car.1

Your house.2

Your bank account.3

Protect yourself with America’s #1 

car and home insurance company**. 

Give me a call and start saving today.

Save an average of

statefarm.com®

Sean Morton, Agent
6746 W. Coal Mine Ave.
Littleton, CO 80123
Bus: 303-979-4211  Fax: 303-979-4224
www.mortonagency.net

$696*

*Average annual per household savings based on a national 2009 survey of new policyholders who
reported savings by switching to State Farm.
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The Power of Crime Prevention
Did you know that about two thirds of car “break-ins” in

Jefferson County happen to cars that are left unlocked? Meaning
there’s no “break-in” at all. Last year, 885 car trespasses were
reported in Jeffco. Of those, 575 were unforced. Criminals usual-
ly take the path of least resistance.

Unfortunately, minor crimes like car trespasses often involve
the theft of identifying materials like credit cards, licenses or reg-
istrations – allowing thieves to commit much bigger identity theft
crimes soon after.

Since criminals usually look for the lowest hanging fruit, pre-
vention methods are effective in keeping crime rates low. Yes,
there will always be unpredictable and unpreventable crimes. But
we know today that many of the crimes in our county can in fact
be prevented.

The Sheriff's Office has a dedicated team of three certified
crime prevention deputies whose sole purpose is to work with cit-
izens to prevent crime. Through on-site visits, phone calls, special
events, child safety activities and other opportunities, these
deputies share vital information with the public on how to keep
crime at bay. Here are some ways you can take advantage of the
services they provide.
Home Security Surveys

One of the services that our team provides is an on-site secu-
rity survey. A deputy will evaluate your house's strengths and
weaknesses, including locks, lighting and landscaping. He can
then recommend changes that can make the building more bur-
glary-proof. The process takes about an hour and is also available
to businesses and places of worship.
Neighborhood Watch

The crime prevention deputies administer the Neighborhood
Watch program throughout the county. There are currently 70
active Neighborhood Watch groups in our county – each has vig-
ilant residents who work with law enforcement to identify, pre-
vent and solve crime close to home.
Child Safety

Our crime prevention deputies are trained and certified in the
Safety Kids Inc. child safety curriculum. They work closely with
our child safety ambassador Joyce Nelson, traveling to area day
care centers, schools and scout groups to deliver a fun and inter-
active child safety presentation featuring Charlie Check-First. 
National Night Out

National Night Out is a series of local celebrations held on the
first Tuesday in August each year, nationwide. NNO gives neigh-
bors an opportunity to get together in a setting close to home. Of
the many crime prevention strategies out there, communication
among neighbors ranks among the most effective. NNO is also an
opportunity for deputies to interact with residents in a positive,
relaxed and informal way. To plan an NNO event in your neigh-
borhood, contact your precinct crime prevention deputy.
Contact Us

Taking steps to help prevent crime in your neighborhood is a
smart way to protect yourself and your family. But it's also an
investment in your community and your quality of life. To learn
more about crime prevention services, contact your area crime
prevention deputy. 

Crime Prevention Deputy – North Jeffco: 303-271-5363
Crime Prevention Deputy – South Jeffco: 720-377-2002
Crime Prevention Deputy – Jeffco Mountains: 720-497-7860 
Child Safety Programs: 303-271-5665 

— Sheriff Ted Mink

BRING YOUR 
FAMILY &  
FRIENDS 

TO PICNIC AT 
THE PARK AND 

ENJOY 
OUR FREE 

CONCERTS!

HOTLINE:
303-409-2626

2010 Summer
Entertainment Series

20th Anniversary!
   at Clement Park 
(near the corner of Bowles & Pierce in Littleton)
FREE

JUNE
FRIDAY, JUNE 11  (9:30-10:15 a.m.)  
  Istari – World Percussion
THURSDAY, JUNE 17  (7:00-8:30 p.m.)  
  Bill George & Flywheel – Eclectic Classic Rock
THURSDAY, JUNE 24  (7:00-8:30 p.m.)  
  Above Ground – Rock / Funk / Blues

JULY
THURSDAY, JULY 1  (7:00-8:30 p.m.)  
  Dakota Blonde
SATURDAY, JULY 17  (6:00-9:00 p.m.)  

Denver Municipal Band Wind Festival “Cannon Concert”
FRIDAY, JULY 23  (9:30-10:15 a.m.)  

Mr. Shine – Concerts for Kids & Families
THURSDAY, JULY 29  (7:00-8:30 p.m. )          

Parideux – Rock Duo / Cover Band

AUGUST
THURSDAY, AUGUST 5  (7:00-8:30 p.m.)  

   Foothills Staff – Open Mic Night
THURSDAY, AUGUST 12  (7:00-8:30pm)  

   Papa Juke – Juke Music / Blues
FRIDAY, AUGUST 13  (9:00 a.m. Start)  

   Foothills Talent Showcase – Performed by 
   Children' Programs Summer Camp Kids

www.ifoothills.org

IS YOUR HOME WIRED SAFELY?

We are fully licensed, insured and certified to permanently repair

aluminum wiring and remove your fire hazard. Visit our Web site at

www.alwirerepair.com to read about the

hazards of aluminum wiring and the CPSC

recommended COPALUM repair method.

ALUMINUM WIRING
can be DANGEROUS!






Call today for your home wiring evaluation!

(720) 299-4706

Most homes built between 1964 & 1974 contain aluminum wiring.

Did you know “homes wired with aluminum
wiring are 55 times more likely to have
one or more connections reach Fire
Hazard Conditions”

—US Consumer Product Safety

Commission (CPSC) Pub #516

Your Safety Is Our Business!
Lic #6092 • Insured • Honest & Dependable

Serving all your electrical needs
with Local References!
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For all your CCOONNSSTTRRUUCCTTIIOONN,, MMAAIINNTTEENNAANNCCEE and LLAANNDDSSCCAAPPIINNGG needs 

There is only OONNEE company to call 
  

 

•     Locally Owned and Operated 
•     Fully Insured 
•     Over 11 years of Experience 
•     Commercial Properties 
•     Residential Properties 
•     Stamped Concrete 
•     Basement Finishing 
•     Kitchen and Bath Remodels 
•     Interior and Exterior Painting 

Clint Bezdek, Owner 
•     Plumbing, Electrical, Drywall 
•     Driveways 
•     FFRREEEE estimates 
•     Landscaping 
•     Tile / Fences 
•     Gutters and Down Spouts 
•     Outdoor Decks and Patios 
•     Canterbury Resident 
•     Guaranteed Satisfaction!  

  

333000333---999444777---666111444333   

This Coupon is good for 

$300.00 OFF
A Complete

Interior and/or
Exterior Paint Job

This Coupon is good for 

$500.00 OFF
Full Basement 

Remodel

Columbine West Pool to Open
Mark your calendar for May 30th, when our community pool

will open for the season. CWCA is encouraging residents to use the
pool regularly, purchase season passes, enroll in swim lessons, join
the swim team and make reservation for special events to be held
at the pool after hours. The more that the pool is occupied this sea-
son the better our chances are to continue to have the pool operat-
ing. Foothills Parks and Recreation continue to evaluate the
numbers closely, determining if it is cost-effective to keep the pool
open. We, as a community, have the ability to make a positive
impact on whether our pool stays open. It would be a huge disap-
pointment to see the pool close down. See ya at the pool.

COHOPE Update
Featured speaker was Jason Pearson from the Metro Area

Graffiti Task Force (MAGTF). He shared that the task force is
made up of 150 professional volunteers from 36 different juris-
dictions at both the state and federal levels. A slide presentation
displayed the various different forms of graffiti including tagging,
throw up, pieces, and productions. Jason stated that problems in
graffiti enforcement include enough evidence to prosecute, geo-
graphic profiling, and lack of communication between the differ-
ent jurisdictions. MAGTF also partners with similar agencies
across the country sharing information and evidence that links
perpetrators as they move from one location to another. To
improve the effectiveness of the task force, a new website titled
GRIP (graffiti reduction and interception program) has been
developed. This website, www.gripsystem.org, will provide 24/7
access for citizens to report graffiti or to track previously report-
ed cases. It is an interactive database that is secure, easy to use,
and cost effective. To report graffiti, call Jeffco Sheriff Dispatch
at 303-271-0211 or access the GRIP database and enter the loca-
tion and other pertinent information. If you see an act of graffiti
in progress, do not confront or chase the individual or try to take
pictures. Leave the scene immediately and call 911.

New Scrabble Rule a Game Changer
Scrabble is making a play for younger people by allowing the

use of people, places and other proper nouns, the BBC reported.
A spokesperson for Scrabble-maker Mattel told the British net-
work the rules go into effect in July. In scrabble, players try to net
the highest points by making words with letter tiles on a grid.
Other rule changes and challenges are in the offering that the
company hopes will appeal to existing fans and “will also enable
younger fans and families to get involved,” Mattel told the BBC.
Scrabble traditionalists, rejoice: Mattel said it will continue to sell
board games with the original rules. 

— Steve Marshall (USA Today)

“I can’t imagine a person becoming a success who doesn’t give 
this game of life everything he’s got.”   —Walter Cronkite

National Bike to Work Week, May 17-21
Lots of communities have encouraged people to start biking

to work, which helps both their health and our environment. In
2008, more than 10,000 tried biking to work in Denver during
Bike to Work Week, and one in five became regular bicycle com-
muters.
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Important Numbers:
1) Paint Disposal, 303-316-6262

$13 drop-off charge, $20 home scheduled pick-up
* Includes: 75lbs of the following items: paint thinner, fertil-

izers, waxes, cleaners, oil based paint, anti-freeze, batteries,
aerosol cans. In addition to the 75lbs of the above, you are
allowed the following: 25 gallons of oil, 10 gal. of latex paint, 5
auto batteries and 5 florescent light bulbs.

* Open by appointment only: Wed. & Sat. (8 a.m. to 2 p.m.)
2) Scrap Metal pick-up, 303-522-8041

Unwanted scrap metals of any kind, freezers, refrigerators,
stoves, washers/dryers, shelving and car batteries.

Home Vacancies
If you know of a home that is vacant in Columbine West, noti-

fy CWCA on our voicemail line at 303-904-8218 (be sure to pro-
vide the address of the property). We will help monitor the
property, but may be limited legally from taking any action
depending on the stage of the foreclosure. If you witness suspi-
cious activity on this property (or any other Columbine West
property), call the Jefferson County Dispatch at 303-277-0211. If
possible, report it as it happens. To report a crime in progress, call
911. The Sheriff’s Office needs your eyes and ears to help identi-
fy illegal activity. To report zoning violations such as noxious
weeds or weeds over 12” or excess trash, please contact Jefferson
County Planning and Zoning at 303-271-8725.

If you use cables to star t your 
car more than the key, it’s 
probably time to go shopping.
A new car starts with an auto loan from Bellco Credit 
Union. You’ve put off buying a car for a while now. This 
is a great time to buy, especially when you consider 
Bellco for your auto loan. Advantages like the same 
low rates on new and used cars, longer more fl exible 
terms, a simple application process, and approval 
within 24 hours make it easy to choose Bellco. It’s 
never been a better time to replace your old car. And 
with a Bellco Auto Loan, we can help put you in the 
driver’s seat.

www.bellco.org

Yard Of The Month
CWCA is fortunate to have “Yard of the Month” continuing

this summer. Jenny James has again graciously offered to spon-
sor this fun and worthwhile program. During your walks through
the neighborhood this summer, if you would like to nominate a
candidate, please call the voicemail at 303-904-8218. We ask that
you give us the full address of the nominee and if you know the
name of the nominee please include that in your message. CWCA
will interview the winners and post their names and address in the
following month’s newsletter. 

The winning homeowners will receive a $50 gift certificate to
Home Depot, compliments of Jenny James. They will also proud-
ly display a sign in their yard stating “Yard of the Month Winner.”
Thank you to Jenny James for bringing this great contest back to
CW. Thank you for your help and thank you Jenny James for your
support in our community

Clubs West 2010 Swim Team Home Meets
Clubs West will host 3 meets this summer at the Columbine

West Pool. They are scheduled for June 12th against Govenor’s
Ranch, July 10th against Ken Caryl, and July 17th against Grant
Ranch. During these home meets, the parking lot and surrounding
streets by the pool will have more than usually traffic. The meets
start early and are usually wrapped up by early afternoon. Please
be careful driving around the pool area. The swim team continues
to added talented swimmers to its team even after official registra-
tion has happened. For further information or questions please feel
free to contact Heather Volmer at 720-922-8790. Check out the
Clubs West website at http://clubswest.topcities.com/.



Dutch Creek Shares More News
Prospective parents – Did you know that by the middle of

this school year, 98% of our kindergarten students were perform-
ing at or above grade level in reading, specifically on a measure
called nonsense word fluency? This measure requires them to
know their letter-sound association and be able to blend sounds
into nonsense words. This measure is the best predictor for future
reading success. In first grade we examine reading fluency. By
the middle of the year, 87% of our students were reading at or
above grade level. An additional 7% were close to grade level in
terms of their reading fluency. Educational research has consis-
tently found that students who read at or above grade level by
third grade have higher graduation rates and greater success in
post-secondary education and training. By emphasizing reading
in the early grades and carefully monitoring for the success of
each student, we are setting our kids up to be successful citizens.

I would also like to take a moment to highlight the longitudi-
nal comparative research study we are conducting at Dutch
Creek. These are fancy words for saying we are piloting the next
version of Scott Foresman’s comprehensive reading resource in
partnership with Pearson Publishing and Gatti Evaluations in
Pittsburg, Pennsylvania. We are 1 of 8 schools in the United
States that is participating in this research study for the 2009-10
and the 2010-11 school years. The $60,000 resource will be pro-
vided to Dutch Creek for free as a result of our participation in the
study. Members of the research team report that the Dutch Creek
staff has the most consistent implementation of the resource and
the most positive attitude of the 8 schools that are currently par-
ticipating in the comparative study.

Positive Behavior Supports is going extremely well. This is a
program designed to provide consistent recognition of students
who exemplify our DIVE expectations: Demonstrate Respect,
Improvement of Self, Valuing Learning and Environmental
Care. Students are given DIVE slips when they demonstrate
these behaviors, which are handed to the Main Office staff (who
provide more praise for students) and submitted into our DIVE
Bingo game – students are able to win prizes and further recogni-
tion for their positive decision-making. We are proud of our
Dutch Creek students and our staff members and parent volun-
teers that make this process happen.

Many students expressed interest in a chess club and student
newsletter. Dutch Creek is looking for volunteers to sponsor a
chess club that would meet twice a month next school year. We
are also looking for a sponsor for a student newsletter that would
be published once a month. If you or someone you know would
be willing to help with these or other opportunities, please con-
tact Dutch Creek at 303-982-4565.

The Dutch Creek students and staff want to extend our thanks
for another great year together. Also, thank you for your under-
standing this summer as we are having our HVAC, lighting, elec-
trical and writing updated in the older half of the school. 2005
Budget and Bond money is being used to update Dutch Creek.
Thank you for your patience.

This has been a year of amazing growth and forward momen-
tum at Dutch Creek. I am humbled and blessed to have been
selected to work in partnership with you. As we continue along
the path of improvement, I am always willing to listen to your
feedback and ideas. Our goal is to make Dutch Creek the best
option in everyone’s mind when it comes to selecting a school
that will meet the social, emotional and academic needs of all stu-
dents. Thank you for your ongoing support. 

— Jennifer Pennell, Principal Dutch Creek Elementary

LOOK & FEEL YOUR
BEST THIS SUMMER!

•  Reach your goal weight one month at a time
•  NO CONTRACTS – EVER
•  Ask about our FREE program for kids ages 8 - 13!
•  Call now for a FREE no-obligation consultation

LUMIERE LIGHT THERAPIE
•  Clinically proven to reduce fine lines and wrinkles by 36%
•  One trial session only $15.00 (with this ad)

303.972.0570
6730 S. Pierce St.

Littleton, CO 80128
www.dotweightloss.net
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Lou is selling houses!
Thinking about selling your home?
Call Lou, she can get you moving.

Lou Bissett
Ron Thorne Group

303.921.5367
Keller Williams Advantage Realty LLC

Five bedrooms, Three baths, 2,563 square feet, 
Granite in kitchen & baths, Hardwood floors in the kitchen

LOU JUST DID IT AGAIN!SOLD! 
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Teen Services
To add your teen's name, please call Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-

7499 and leave the following information: the neighborhood you live in,
your age, phone number and the categories you would like included.
Categories: (B) Baby-sitting * Red Cross Cert. for CPR (L) Lawn care (S)
Snow removal (P) Pet & House sitting. No recommendation or endorsement of any of 
the names on this list is implied or stated by the homeowners association board or Colorado Lasertype.

Alexis A. 13 B/P 303-972-7404
Kristi A. 15 B* 303-887-2832
Braxton B. 15 B/P/L/S 303-514-6254
Julia C. 13 B* 303-795-8431
Rose G. 13 B*/L/S 303-948-8803
Brandon L. 14 P/L 303-932-6583
Dustin L. 12 P/L 303-932-6583
Jordan H. 15 B* 303-933-4879
Allison H. 15 B*/P 303-932-1184
Alex S. 14 L 720-363-7018
Zachary S. 16 L 720-363-7018
Brittany S. 13 B/P 720-922-0881
Angie W. 13 B/S 720-276-6311
Cassie W. 16 P 303-912-1768
Nick W. 15 P/L/S 303-697-8307
Megan 14 B/P 720-587-9267

Find a professional to suit your needs 
while supporting local businesses!

L asertype
C olorado

• Automotive

• Carpet & Upholstery

• Computer Services

• Financial Services

• Health Care

• Home Improvement

• House Cleaning

• Insurance

• Landscaping

• Music

• Painting 

• Pet Services

• Plumbing

• Product Sales

• Realtors

• Recreation

Call us to ask how to get added to one of the categories above!

303-979-7499
Visit our website for advertising information, ad rates, a map of the 

HOA newsletters we publish and details about our graphic design services.

www.ColoradoLasertype.com

ONLINE 
SERVICE PROVIDER

DIRECTORY

Teen Services Updates in June
We update the teen services list each year. If you would like

to remain on the list, you must call Colorado Lasertype at
303-979-7499 by May 15th or your name will be deleted.
Please leave the following information: your name (including
spelling); age; what category you want: (B) Babysitting, 
(*) Red Cross certified for CPR; (L) Lawn Care; (S) Snow
Removal; (P) Pet/House Sitting; and neighborhood you live
in (this is very important - we do 22 newsletters). If you have
renewed your information as of January 1st of this year,
you do not need to call in an update. Thank you.

Colorado Lasertype

303-979-7499
www.ColoradoLasertype.com 

Graphic Design

We also do printing for:
Business Cards, Flyers, Brochures,

Newsletters, etc. Please call us for a quote.

WE CAN DESIGN 
YOUR AD FOR YOU!

Call us for all your 
Graphic Design needs:

• Business Cards

• Advertisements

• Brochures

• Newsletter design and publication 
for businesses, HOA’s, PTA's 
and other organizations
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Lawn Mowing Only $25.95 Super
Reliable! Since 1982 Mowing,
Fertilization, Aeration Call 303-948-6631
or Order Online www.ErbertLawns.com

Concrete: New and replace w/ decorative
options. 45 yrs in Denver. Licensed/insured.
PritchardConcrete.com  303-277-1865

Tree Trim. Specialist, call Mr. B! Free
est., ins., 20 yrs. exp. 303-932-2514

Aminals Pet Sitting Service: Pet sitting
(in your home). Bonded & ins. Refs. avail.
Call Nancy at 303-335-6237

Carpet, hardwood, slate, tile- Installation,
restretch & repairs. Bill at 303-794-1001

Quality affordable home repairs and
remodeling – WD Services. Kitchens,
bathrooms, basements and additions. No
job too big or too small. Insured. Call Troy
at 303-919-7495

Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighbor-
hood plumber for  14 yrs. Competitive rates.
Free estimate. 720-422-8139

CARPET REPAIRS - patching, restretch-
ing. Small installations. 44 years experi-
ence. H:303-979-1887, C:303-906-5642

Sewing Machines Repaired. 30 yrs + exp.
Free est. Free p/u & del. All work guaran-
teed. Call Scott 303-972-4687.

Crystal Window & Blind Cleaning!
Chandeliers & mirrors. Refs, 20 yrs exp.
Feel good with clean windows. Call NOW-
avoid the rush! Bill & Jerry 303-922-4655

Tom’s Top Notch Painting, inc.- int./ext.,
Tom Martino approved, member of the
BBB, 5% discount for Littleton residents
303-523-2941. 

Concrete-New/replace drvwy, patio sdwlk.
Free est Kirk 303-669-5859 [7]

HOST FAMILIES NEEDED: Spring
International Language Center at Arapahoe
Community College is seeking families to
host international students. Families must be
interested in cultures, have private bedroom
for student. Compensation of $650/month
for room & board. For more information,
contact Missy at 303-794-2622.

FT fireman looking for part time work. I
can do all your handyman projects for less
than you would expect. I work by the hour
and do not upcharge for materials. You
know exactly what you pay for! Insured.
Sean 720-320-1177. [7]

American Sprinkler and Landscape.
Free estimates. Aeration $30 and up.
asprinkler.com or 720-312-3616.

FOR RENT - 3,000 sq. ft. ranch home in
Normandy Estates. 5 bd/3ba, $1,795/Mo
incl. water. Avail. 5/1/10. Call 303 978-0133

Lawn Aeration – Most lawns $30,
Fertilizing available. Nathan: 303-249-
0251 www.holygroundaerations.com

KARATE, JUDO, JUJITSU & HEALING.
Learn traditional japanese martial & heal-
ing arts at the same time. New class @ The
Ridge Rec. Center. ColoradoJujitsu.com

For a great AERATION or reliable SPRINK-
LER REPAIR, call Victor 303-995-5788.
Leawood resident & off duty firefighter.

Unique Concrete Edging- Color, stamp &
texture avail. Meet or beat any price. Dale
303-994-2585, Jason 303-956-3423 [9]

Highlands Pride Painting: 303-738-9203

CONCRETE REPAIRS: Fix small con-
crete repairs to avoid costly replacement:
Ideal Restoration/Sean 720-422-4236

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET.
Brand new in plastic. Retails $529, asking
$265. Also, NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set.
Retails $699, asking $385. 303-742-4860. 

Sewer problems? Call Green Mountain
Excavating for sewer and water line replace-
ment and/or repair, line scoping, concrete
tearout/removal and other excavating needs.
Locally owned since 1986. Lic. and bonded.
Free Estimates. 303-985-4704.

Drywall & Basement Finishing Services.
26 years experience. Gary 303-829-6363�

Landscape projects big or small. Rip out
the old juniper and get a fresh new look.
Property People 303-997-7392.

Rent-A-Granny: Personal Concierge Srv.
I’ll run your errands or take you where you
need to go. Marlene, 303-979-8076

Partylite Candles & Accessories. Spring
decor and fragrances now available.
Contact Jan. www.partylite.biz/janderby
or 303-979-3880.

KENOSHA GLASS Window repair, table
tops, mirrors, shower doors. 303-972-7880

Small Paint Jobs Only 720-331-7032

Tree trimming & removal- Columbine
Tree Svc. 303-979-5330. 33+ yrs exp. [12]

A+ Home Improvement Services. Snow
removal. Pro-painting (ext. & int.), gutter  &
trim replacement & stucco. No job too small
- we do it all! Basement & bath remodels,
drywall repairs/texturing, decks, fencing,
carpentry, doors, plumbing, electrical, tiles,
carpeting & hrdwd flooring. BBB Member.
Call A+ for fast, professional service every
time. Steve, 303-979-7858. Major credit
cards accepted. Refs., fully ins. & bonded.
www.A-Plus-Home-Improvement.com

CLASSIFIEDS
Classified ads are $2.95/line for 2010. Call Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 to place an ad.
To view our display ad prices, visit our website at www.coloradolasertype.com. The deadline for
placing a classified or display ad is the 15th of the month for the next month’s issue (i.e., 15th of
Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th.

Columbine Area Preschool
Registration Information for the 2010/2011 School Year

Columbine Area Preschool (Jefferson County Public Schools) located at 5977
W. Elmhurst Ave. in Littleton will accept registrations for August, 2010 at the
preschool starting Tuesday, January 19, 2010 and will continue as long as space
is available. We offer two, three, and four-day programs of active learning in a
developmentally appropriate environment for children ages 3 to 5. We offer 2.5
or 3 hour sessions. Our curriculum, “Tools of the Mind” is endorsed by Jefferson
County Schools. Colorado Preschool Program scholarships are available for
those families who qualify. A Parent-Child class (2-4 Fun) is offered one morn-
ing a week for children who are 2 years of age by October 1. When you come to
register, please bring a copy of your child’s birth certificate and immunization
record. You are welcome to visit any time. For information and directions to
Columbine Area Preschool, call Kelly Kennelly at 303-979-5230.

Columbine Community Day
SATURDAY, MAY 8, 2010 
8 a.m. – 2 p.m.
at Columbine High School

• Fun for all ages
• 5K Run For Rememberance at 8 a.m.
• Indoor Craft Fair from 8 a.m. to 2 p.m.
• Car Show
• Musical Performances
• Kiddie Crafts
• Jump Castles
• Food
Pick up information in the main office for the

run and the car show or call 303-982-4400.
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CWCA Covenant Violation Report
Mail to: Columbine West Civic Association, 

P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162    

Date: __________________

Description of alleged violation: ______________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

Violator’s Address: _________________________________    

______________________________________________________________________

n I would be willing to appear in court as a witness.

Name: ___________________________________________

Address: _________________________________________

Phone: _____________________

All reports will remain confidential and you can send this in
anonymously, but we are unable to supply progress reports.

Columbine West Civic Association
Membership Coupon

Please fill out the membership coupon 
and mail it with your $25 check to CWCA. 

Send to CWCA, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton CO 80162

Name(s): ________________________________________

Address: _________________________________________

_________________________________________

Telephone #: ______________________________________

Columbine West 
Civic Association
P.O. Box 620026
Littleton CO 80162

JJOOIINN  UUSS!!

In Columbine West, Results Count!

Duffy & Associates, LLC

Duane C. Duffy
Office: 303-933-0900
Cell: 303-229-5911

www.duanecduffy.com

• Licensed Realtor by the State of Colorado

• Member of South Metro Denver Realtor Association 

• Member of Colorado  Association of Realtors

• Licensed Attorney by the State of Colorado

• Member of Colorado Bar Association

• Member of Real Estate Section for Colorado Bar Association

Independent Companies
Working Together

Columbine West Statistics 
for April 2010

Current Homes FOR SALE in Columbine West
Lowest Highest How Many?

Ranch Style $205,000 $251,000 2

4-Level 269,900 269,900 1

2-Story 230,000 300,000 8

Tri-Level 179,900 294,950 8

Bi-Level 229,000 244,900 2

Current Homes UNDER CONTRACT in Columbine West
Lowest Highest How Many?

Ranch Style None None 0

4-Level $189,900 $249,900 3

2-Story 231,000 259,900 3

Tri-Level 205,000 245,000 3

Bi-Level 165,000 220,000 4

Homes SOLD in Columbine West for 2009
Lowest Highest How Many?

Ranch Style $216,000 $256,000 3

4-Level None None 0

2-Story 229,900 281,000 2

Tri-Level 180,000 210,000 2

Bi-Level 160,000 235,000 2

“What Sets Duane Apart”

The statistical information is based on MLS data April 2010. 

Not all of the properties were listed and/or sold by Duffy & Associates, LLC.

Foothills Summer Catalog Released
Gear up for fun and exciting classes, activities and events this

summer with Foothills Park & Recreation District’s 2010 summer
catalog. Foothills offers unique programs for all ages with quali-
fied staff in sports, swimming, ice skating, hockey, art, dance,
music, drama, golf, fitness, youth activities & camps, gymnastics
and so much more. Online registration is available at
www.ifoothills.org or visit any Foothills facilities to pick up a
catalog. For more information or to find a facility near you, call
303-409-2100.

“Any idiot can face a crisis –
it’s day-to-day living that wears you out.” 

—Anton Chekhov


